
Solon Athletic Booster Meeting 

Mar.11, 2019 

Athletic Director: Mark McGuire (not there) 

 

Secretary: Anna Laubscher – no news 

Treasurer: Kevin Weaver   

• See financial reports. Compared to last year our numbers look low but 

that is because we paid off the scoreboard and haven’t gotten 

reimbursed from the board for the Comet Classic yet. 

• Question about scrap value of old scoreboard – Nancy will look into it. 

  

Budget: Pete Brown (not there) 

President Report: Nancy Westrich  

• Congratulations to winter sport athletes – great season for all. Boys 

and girls basketball teams both made it to districts. Jake Canitano 

(wrestling) won 2nd at states. Camden Loeschen was a state qualifier 

for bowling. Taylor Hughes qualified for gymnastics and we had several 

swimmer and divers that advanced. 

• Requests: 

o Remote controller for baseball scoreboard – current one is 

difficult to use and taped together. Fairplay came out and made 

sure controller would work with current scoreboard. Remote 

control would only be used by HS Varsity and JV teams – can be 

signed in and out of athletic director’s office. $1225 approved. 

 

Advertising : Amy Schuman (not there)  

• There will be a spring program – Nancy will make sure to order enough 

to give every Senior one at the banquet. 

Communications: Marc Braun – no news 

Membership: Carrie Caldwell –working on getting team rosters and names of 

parent reps. 

 

Parent Representative: Anne Harmody   

• Sending out info to new parent reps. No parent rep for girls track yet. 

 

Spirit Store: Danielle Rose (not here) – no news 

 

 



Concessions: Judy Rich & Lori Schwartz  

• Made approx.. $1000 for each day of the playoffs. 

• Going to hire professional cleaner to clean deep fryer and oven, 

estimate $500 – hope to split costs with music parents. 

 

Athlete of the Week - Anna Laubscher  

• Done with winter sports 

Scholarships: Shannon Wong   

• Due date March 13th.  Applications available online. Discussion about 

invitations for end of year awards night needing to go out by beginning 

of May. 

 

February Fundraiser: Debbie Marks & Allison Jenkins 

• Debbie complained to Signature about food issues, got a $1300 

discount.  

• Currently looking at the possibility of holding it at the Solon 

Community Center. Would cater it, bring in own alcohol, include Texas 

Hold Em and delete slots. 

 

Old Business  

• Jam On It is having their AAU basketball clinic at Spire this year. We 

would like to contact them to see about hosting it next year. We would 

need a committee chairperson to do that.  

New Business 

• If you are not returning for your position next year, please notify 

Nancy.  

• Anna Laubscher will not be returning so Secretary and Athlete of the 

Week positions are available. 

 


